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	Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday, 10th May 2010 at 5.45pm

Present: Derek Snelling (Chair), Dot Procter, Sue Johnstone, Jenny Delany, Dayle Wilton, Peter Barker, Janet McMenamin, Suzanne Green, Ruth Brucker, Bridget Hannaway, Allan Joseph (ex officio)
1.
Apologies:  Heath Tolley, Gillian Lewes.
2.
Previous Minutes:  The Minutes of the Committee Meeting held 12th April 2010:  Financial Report and Property – should read as ‘we have to pay tax on behalf of our Directors’


Otherwise the minutes were confirmed as a true and correct record.          




Jenny / Dayle
3.
Matters Arising: 

1.  Derek has talked to Dean who is happy to work on the IT Committee. Greg and Steven have still to be asked but Derek hopes to persuade them to form a permanent group that can be consulted on IT matters.


2.  It was decided to reposition the security camera at present monitoring the back of the building, to replace the stolen camera in the basement.

4.
Directing and Scoring     

Allan produced a report for the committee. 

A.  Poppy Roberts – As the result of an error, seeding arrangements were not available for the May session of the Poppy Roberts. In future, the seeding arrangements will be emailed to Dot for display on the evening.

B.  Premier Teams – Allan produced the proposed ‘Rules of Contest’ for the event which is based on the format used for the NZ Teams. Peter spoke to endorse the proposal and was asked to give a final approval of the wording before it would be printed ready for Wednesday night.
WBC Premier Teams 2010
Rules of Contest 

As set out in the Wellington Club 2010 handbook with the following amendments:
1. 10 qualifying rounds of 14 board matches over the 5 nights. The draw for the first round is computerised random and thereafter a live Swiss draw.

2. The top 4 teams will compete in a semi final knock out and then a final.

3. For the semi final there will be a carry over of ½  an Imp for each VP difference between the two competing teams, up to a maximum of 1/4  of the number of boards in the match, i.e. 1/4 of 42 = 10.5 Imps max carry-over.

4.  There is no carry over into the final matches. 

5. The format for the semi-final is that 1 v 4 and 2 v 3 with the winners to play the final and the losers to play for 3rd and 4th placing. Each match will consist of 42 boards played over 1 ½ nights.

6. In the event of a tie for any of the top 4 qualifying places, the tie breaking procedures recommended in the NZ Bridge Manual 2010 will become effective, viz. Swiss points, followed by results of any head to head matches, followed by net Imps scored in all matches played in the qualifying rounds.

 Should there be a tie in one or both of the semi-final matches, this will be broken by successive 4 board play –offs.

Should there be a tie in for any of the final 4 placings, these ties will not be broken, and the titles and prizes will be equally shared between the tied teams.

7. For the final three nights, the remaining players, and any other entrants, can play in the WBC Premier Plate which will be run as a normal pairs event.


A motion was put that these Rules of Contest be adopted    Peter/Derek











Passed


C.  Greg has given Allan instructions for getting Hand Records on to the Website using a memory stick. When dealing, Duncan will put the Hand Records for the evening on a memory stick and put it in the envelope with the sheets. The Director will then put the evening’s hands on the web at the end of play.

D.  Allan has made arrangements for all of our boards to be marked with the vulnerability to assist those who are colour blind.
E.  The committee congratulated Allan on his successful efforts in getting more people qualified as Directors.
5.
Property

Janet had asked a carpet layer to come for 15 minutes to advise the committee on carpeting the playing room with time for questions. 


It was proposed that the Club select SHIRVAN PERSIAN as the carpet of preference.(The carpet currently in the foyer and East playing room)    





Jenny/Suzanne
Passed


It was proposed that we go ahead and carpet the West room, foyer, office and ladies subject to an acceptable price being negotiated.








Suzanne/Derek
Passed


Janet to get quotes for new chairs for the East Room.


Two quotes had been received for the plastering of the outer concrete surfaces of the building. It was decided to defer this work to a later stage.

Code of Compliance – Derek to complete this.
6.
Financial Report and Property

Insurance:-  The building has been revalued to a new figure of $3,190,000. (The old valuation was set at $1,650,000)

Dayle produced quotes from three Insurance companies for Conventional Replacement and Functional Replacement insurance on the Club.


It was proposed that the Club take up the Marsh quote for functional replacement at a cost of $10,478.78      Dayle/Derek
Passed



A detailed financial report was tabled showing the finances of the last month and the year to date.


Directors:-  Derek and Dayle to talk over the matter of the Directors pay and how the tax will be treated.

Charities Commission:-  To be recognised by the Charities Commission, there will need to be a change to our constitution. This will be proposed at the AGM in October with a date for this being set at the next meeting. Dayle to ask the Commission for an extension of time in completing our application.
7.
Correspondence


A letter has been sent to Martin detailing our concerns about the scoring programme.

E mail to Kay Nicholas regarding the number of Senior Teams entered in the PABF 2010.

Reply from Kay Nicholas. Derek to email Kay as to whether they will accept a self funding third Senior team for the PABF.


It was noted that no rules were broken in the selection process for the Womens Team at the NZ Trials this year.


Request from the Regional Committee to hold the Main Centre Pairs on 16/17 October.  The committee agreed to hold this Tournament.
8.
Club Manager’s Report:   A report was tabled.
9.
Sub-Committee Reports

Bar Report: No report tabled but Bar running well. 

Members and Lessons: On an average, there are 24 pupils at the lessons each night. Bridget to ask Allan to fix a date for the start of the June series of lessons. Dot then to get the fliers out to the Committee.

Tournament and Social: Interclub here this Friday and Ruth has the arrangements in hand.



Club Championships:- Names are coming in for entry in to this event. Three pairs will be picked for each grade.




Lesson/seminar:- Martin Reid is happy to run a 12-board (approx) lesson using power point to display the hands. It was decided to make this a social event on a winter evening after the PABF.



There are numerous Cups up for challenge between us and the other Wellington Clubs.


Stott Cup

against Victoria


Sutcliffe Salver

against Hutt


Wilson Jug

against Kairangi


Higgins Cup

against Karori


Jenny to make a proposal for a social event that would see these trophies challenged for.
10.
General Business  

1.  Ruth proposed that she run a Saturday afternoon Bridge session for beginners and novices. This group has requested more Bridge at their level and Ruth is happy to organise the event.

2.  Bridget asked what the rules were re the hiring of the Club rooms. She was referred to the paper Peter put out on the subject in 2009.


3.  Dot retired from the meeting at this stage and the committee was left to discuss her Employment Contract.
The Meeting ended  8.40pm.


Next meeting: 14th June 2010
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